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October 2023
Dear Faithful Friends,

Please forgive the lateness of this letter.  It should have gone out a couple of weeks ago.  It seems that time moves 
faster and faster these days.  For the last two weeks of September and the first week of October, we were 
ministering in Ohio.  We repaired some water damage on the sanctuary ceiling and then painted it.  This was quite 
a project.  Since leaving that church, we gave an update at another supporting church in West Virginia and then 
traveled to North Carolina.  Whew!!  We will be helping the church in North Carolina for the next couple of weeks 
with a new handicap ramp and a few smaller projects.  We ask you to pray for safety and for this work to be 
completed in a timely manner.

Our travels have been extensive this year, and we are encouraged by the way that God is using us in this Helps 
Ministry.  We would ask you to pray that God would show us His will and enable us to be a blessing in every place 
He sends us.  Please pray for good health and strength for us as we travel and labor.  We are excited to already 
have a full calendar for next spring and summer. 

Please continue to pray for Pastor Gabriel out in Washington.  He is very busy working with the Micronesian 
people there.  The numbers have increased significantly.  Many of these people are religious but not saved.  Pray 
that the gospel will penetrate their hearts and they will receive Christ as Savior.  Also, pray that it will become an 
indigenous church in the future.  At this time, it is a ministry of Grace Baptist Church.  Pastor Gabriel’s family has 
arrived now, so we thank you for praying for their safety.  

The work in Nukuoro is still under the leadership of Pastor Ray.  We have heard some good reports from him this 
year.  While he was on Pohnpei, we were able to get some funds to him for supplies.  He was able to go into the 
Sokehs area of Pohnpei and minister to the Nukuoroans there.  Pray that the Lord will open the hearts of these 
people to the gospel.  Many have been saved and baptized, but there are many who still need Christ both on 
Nukuoro and on Pohnpei.  Pray for Pastor Ray’s strength and health as he labors among his people.  

Prayer Requests:  
1) The work on Nukuoro and in Washington among the Micronesian people 
 2) Health and strength for Pastor Ray and Pastor Gabriel  
3) Safety as we travel to churches and strength to labor 
4) Open doors for new ministry 
5) Unspoken request

Thank you for your prayers and for your financial support.  We know that God will bless you.

In His Service,
Jack & Melinda


